
Issue 11    Friday 22nd November 2019

Ysgol Cynfran - Weekly Newsletter

News from the headteacher
The Christmas trip to Venue Cymru is fast 
approaching. Please ensure you pay for your 
child(ren) in advance, and close out any 
outstanding dinner money / music tuition 
fees before the visit.

The Nurses were in visiting children from 
Dosbarth Derbyn. They were all checked for 
weight, height, hearing and sight. If there are 
any concerns, they will communicate directly 
with parents and carers.

Henry visited all classes this week and was 
really impressed with all the activities he saw. 
He is helping children with their reading and 
also showing them how he can help to be a 
calming influence. He will be back again next 
week.

Christmas shows are progressing well. Please 
see Rachel in the Office for tickets. Biscuits 
and drinks will be on sale on the night.

There has been coverage in the media 
about Welsh Government’s introduction of a 
new Relationships and Sexuality Education 
(RSE). Currently there is a consultation 
document available to read, and respond to.

Can we please encourage you to look at and 
respond to the following link:
https://gov.wales/ensuring-access-full-curriculum

Upcoming Events

Nov 25 Venue Cymru
Bl6 Orchestral concert

Nov 27
Flu immunisations for 
children in DD to Bl6.

Nov 28  Pop in for a Paned 
(Every fortnight on a Thursday)

Dec 4 at 6pm
Musicians Concert

Dec 5
Christmas Dinner  Day

Dec 11 (am) 
Choir singing at Bayview 

Dec 12
Venue Cymru Pantomime
Whole school trip

Dec 13 PTFA Winter Fayre

Dec 13 Christmas Jumper Day

Dec 18 (am)
Choir singing at Tesco, Abergele

Dec 20
School closed for Christmas 
break. Reopen on 7th Jan 2020

Jan 7 School open for pupils

Jan 17
Nursery – Bl2 fluoride varnish

Dolwen Road, 

Llysfaen, LL29 8SS
 01492 517326 

www.ysgolcynfran.co.uk

Please could parents park 
safely and not obstruct our 
neighbours driveways . We 
have received reports that 
parents are parking on the 

Class news from our Junior News

Reporter Maddie & Harry
Bl.6 enjoyed their singing lesson with Mrs 

Gibson.

Bl.5 went to the recycling centre. 

Bl.4 designed acrostic poems about 

Winter. 

Bl.3 have been measuring in maths. 

Bl.2 & Bl.1 learnt their songs for the 

Christmas concert.  

D/Derbyn have been rehearsing for 

their Christmas concert. 

D/Meithrin made snowmen out of a 

cardboard box. 

BL3 & Bl4 have visited Techniquest this 

week. 

Weekly Swimming Lessons (Eight weeks)
Please consent and pay on ParentPay

Bl. 1 & Bl. 2: Thursday 23rd Jan (pm)
Bl4: Tuesday 21st Jan (am) 

Please remember we need a spare pair of 
footwear in school. Children cannot walk 
around school without footwear.

Bl.6 will be welcoming a pet into their classroom shortly. Prior to their pets arrival the class is looking for donations tow

Seren Yr Wythnos
Meithrin: Rupert Harding & Daisy 

McIntyre

D/Derbyn: Henri Conway-Williams

Bl. 1: Emily Trow-Parry

Bl. 2: Daisy Evans

Bl. 3: Whole Class

Bl. 4: Kai Hughes

Bl. 5: Lexi Alldis

Bl. 6: Harry Griffiths

Cymro/Cymraes Yr Wythnos
Meithrin: Scarlett Lees & Lucy Stevens

D/Derbyn: Ryder Warburton-Evans

Bl. 1: Ruben Davies

Bl. 2: Oliver Glover

Bl. 3: Lloyd Webbern

Bl. 4: Brenden Davies

Bl. 5: Samuel Bonny-Green

Bl. 6: Harry Connor

Attendance 11th Nov – 15th Nov

DD: 87.5%
B1: 98.93%
B2: 98.18%
B3: 94.07%
B4: 90.85%
B5: 97.31%
B6: 93.79%
Parents/carers need to report absences to the 
school office, along with the reason for the 
absence and the expected date the child will be 
returning to school. 

Contact details for the School Office:  
phone 01492 517326, or text 01492 233101

News from the kitchen
The winter menu has now arrived and 

the children have taken home a copy 

this week. 

Thursday 5th December 

Christmas Dinner

Christmas Concert
Nursery & Reception: 3rd Dec 1:30 

Bl1 & 2: 10th Dec 1:00 & 11th Dec 10:00

Bl 3 & 4: 11th Dec 1:00 & 5:00 

Bl 5 & 6: 18th Dec 1:00 & 5:00 

Concert tickets are available to 

purpose on ParentPay. Please pay 

online and then collect from the office. 

The PTFA are working tirelessly for the Winter 
Fayre. This will take place in the Hall on:   

December 13 from 3:00 – 5:00. 
Father Christmas will be making a special 

visit. Come and join the fun.

We would not expect any child to 
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Bl.6 will be welcoming a pet into their classroom shortly. Prior to their pets arrival the class is looking for donations tow

födelsedagen

Outdoor maths lesson with Bl4

Cookery lessons continue in Bl. 5. 
This week’s extravaganza was 

chocolate sponge and chocolate 
sauce.

Dosbarth Derbyn 
have been learning 
about hibernation 
and how to feed and 
look after poorly 
hedgehogs.

Bl. 5 had a very informative session at the 
recycling plant in Abergele this week

Bl. 2 looked at shapes and tessellations this week

Henry came to visit

Children busy in 
activities in Dosbarth 
Meithrin this week.

Investigating a pit by order of 
the government.

Abigail, Daisy L, 

Ella-Jayne, Sian H

& Tommy

Gardeners in action

The school choir is practising in 
readiness for their 
performances in the Bay View 
Centre and at Tesco Abergele.


